
 

 

Town of Barkmere Q.C. 

Message from the Mayor 

Another summer is arriving in Barkmere, for the 90
th
 time this year. Many things 

have changed in 90 years, but many things have not changed either. First, the 

black files, the mosquitoes and soon the deer flies are still continuing to afflict us! 

And our community continues its efforts to preserve Bark Lake, its environment, its 

landscape and its way of life. And we must admit that these 90 years have not been 

in vain: if you have the chance to pass by the Community Centre and look at the old 

pictures and postcards of Barkmere, you will be able to observe how much the for-

est has grown, how much the shoreline of the Lake is greener and more beautiful. 

Just to remind ourselves that our beautiful scenery did not occur by miracle, but 

from many years of preservation. 

Speaking of the Communi-

ty Centre, in 2016, we will 

have a new one, probably 

this Fall. This new building 

will belong to all the tax-

payers, but be paid almost 

entirely by the two other 

levels of government, pro-

vincial and federal. This 

new Community Centre 

will have modern wash-

rooms, a small kitchen and 

a nice view on the landing 

and the Lake (at least, 

through the trees!). Finally 

we will have a place to organize events, receptions, for and by all our residents, both permanent and season-

al. I invite you to find out more by reading my article in this bulletin, as well as that of Councillor Marc Fre-

dette on the financial aspect of the project. 

For 2016 also, we have replaced our old garbage containers at the landing and at Duncan Road. Already this 

spring, we have avoided the barbarian filling of the containers, as it had been the case last year. And our ef-

forts to solve our garbage issues have been fruitful, especially your response to my warning call regarding 

recycling. While in 2014 we were the worst municipality of the RCM in terms of the proportion of recyclable 

materials vs. buried garbage, in 2015 we have ranked amongst the best. I thank you to have heard me. The 

two eco-centres that we have organized last summer will be back this year. Remember that these eco-
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centres are replacing the collection of large waste item containers. This is a double positive, because these 

large items were going directly to the burial site, while the materials collected by the eco-centres are going 

directly to recycling. 

We have other good news for the environment, this time for the quality of the water of the Lake. After 

lengthy talks and much effort, Hydro-Quebec obtained the permission to close the road which follows their 

line at the inlet section of Bark Lake. Once completed, this closure will allow stopping the traffic of Jeeps 

and Hummers, whose owners are having fun leaving the trail to go and drive in the brooks feeding the 

Lake. This should also slow down the sedimentation in Silver Bay, while a natural phenomenon, is very 

exacerbated by this movement in the bed of the rivers. I give a big thank you to Marie-H®l¯ne Gauthier and 

Charles Huot for their work, extended to the Mayor of Montcalm Steven Larose and his Municipal Council 

who have supported us during this fight. 

However, a disturbing phenomenon is affecting us in Barkmere: that of wakeboarding. This activity is grow-

ing and constitutes one of the greatest dangers for the erosion of the shoreline of the Lake. I do not think I 

have to remind you how critical how the shoreline of any lake is for its health. This is the last barrier against 

phosphates and other nutrients which encourage the blooming of cyano-bacteria and of damaging vegetal 

species like the Asian milfoil. It also allows the loons and other shore birds to nestle. We are working on 

ways to prevent people from the outside to come and practice this harmful occupation in Barkmere. But I 

implore our own residents to abstain and find other ways to have fun.  And let us avoid keeping our shore-

line clear of vegetation, by stopping the cutting of shrubs and moving the lawn. It is prohibited by the Que-

bec Government and our own bylaws. But I believe that we can be responsible without having the building 

inspector remind us. Let us not bring back Bark Lake to the state it was in 1926. 

 

I wish you an excellent summer, 

warm, sunny, and filled with joy 

and friends, in our wonderful 

corner of the Laurentians! 

 

 

Luc Tr®panier 

Mayor 

 

Braking ground for the Municipal Building, from left to right: Marc Fredette, Bruce 

MacNab, Jake Chadwick, Mayor Luc Tr®panier, Tim Kalil and Chantal Raymond 
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Cadastral ReformñBarkmere 2016-2019  

By Bruce MacNab 

T he Minist¯re de lô£nergie et des Ressources Naturelles has begun to prepare a 

new cadastral plan to show all property dimensions in Quebec correctly.  The range and lot numbers will re-
placed by 7 digit unique numbers.  The firm of B®rard-Tremblay has been mandated to perform this work 
which will start in the summer of 2016. 

 

The MERN sent a notice in March 2016 to all property owners in Barkmere.  The MERN encourages all resi-
dents to provide the surveyors with all documents that have not been publicly registered, and that could help 
to determine and/or correct lot dimensions.  These documents must be submitted before June 14th, 2016.  
The documents could include a certificate of location, proc¯s-verbal of boundaries, a land survey, etc. 

 

The survey work will take approximately eighteen months.  During this period, the surveyors may contact res-
idents directly for an appointment at their property to take measurements. 

 

At the end of the survey period, end of 2018, results will be sent to the property owners.  A consultation will 
follow with all residents to present the new lots, and to provide explanations and answer questions on an in-
dividual basis.  In case of disagreement, the land owner can request a further analysis of the survey. 

   

The cadastral reform will not include: 

-  Analysis of rights of way 

-  Any land markings (posts, markers) 

-  Crown land surveys 

 

 

For more information on cadastral reform, please consult: 

  https://mern.gouv.qc.ca/english/land/cadastre/index.jsp 

 

Contact information for land surveyor firm: 
Mme M®lanie Gingras 
B®rard Tremblay Inc. 
6780, 1re Avenue, bureau 160 
Qu®bec (Qc)  G1H 2W8 
Tel : 1-866-621-0405, ext. 10 (toll free) 
email : m.gingras@procadastre.ca 

https://mern.gouv.qc.ca/english/land/cadastre/index.jsp
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Environmental Matters 

By Jake Chadwick 

Water Quality 

As usual, we are pleased to report on our water quality testing results for 

last season.  Once again we tested for important biophysical parameters 

every month from May through November.  

 

 Below is the classic summary diagram from the ñR®seau de Surveillance Volontaire des Lacs (RSVL)ò pro-

gram run by the Minist¯re du D®veloppement Durable, de lôEnvironnement et Lutte contre les Change-

ments Climatiques in conjunction with the BLPA.  The program shows where our lake is positioned on three 

important measurements of water quality: 1) total phosphorus; 2) chlorophyll ñaò; and, 3) organic carbon. 
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As shown in the preceding table, we had one abnormally high measurement of total phosphorus in the sam-

pling of June 14th (8.0 Õg/l) which lead to a higher than usual average phosphorus level of 5.1 Õg/l versus the 

historical average of 3.1 Õg/l.  It could have been that the June sample was compromised or contaminated.  

We also had one sample of organic carbon which was rejected.  Nevertheless, the results indicate that the 

lake continues to be in the oligotrophic phase of its life.     

 

Our RSVL programme last summer did not include transparency tests however we will be bringing back 

these tests this summer as they are an important indicator of the state of the lake.  We also conducted the 

annual fecal coliform tests at various points on the lake as well as the outlet stream.  The results in the lake 

were excellent once again.   

 

With the exception of the one high phosphorus sample of June, the results of all the 2015 water tests were 

very good and the quality of water in the lake remains excellent.   We will continue to monitor these parame-

ters this coming season under the RSVL program with the BLPA and within the CCEôs own water testing pro-

gram to further build our database of water test results.  Our water quality consultant, Dr. Gertrud N¿rnberg 

has provided some guidelines on how to improve our water testing protocols and we will be implementing her 

recommendations this summer.  A renewed focus will be put on the main tributaries of the lake. 

 

The complete 2015 Water Quality report will be available soon on the Town website.  I encourage you to re-

view it to familiarize yourselves with the type of testing we are doing and the results.  We are very fortunate 

to have a lake with such pristine water quality. 

You can also see the summary results of the RSVL program at the following link: 

 http://www.mddelcc.gouv.qc.ca/eau/rsvl/index.asp 

Thanks again go out to Lea Hardcastle for her efforts with the water quality programme. 

 

Shoreline Restoration 

Besides our annual water testing program, we will continue to focus efforts on protecting the shoreline 

around the lake.  The town will be assisting in this initiative by informing and educating citizens whose shore-

lines were deemed ñhighly disturbedò by Biofilia in their 2013 study.  Property owners will be reminded about 

the provincial (and therefore municipal) requirements for shoreline restoration*.  We will also monitor our prior 

year planting sites.  * see article by Dave Williams Roy later in this bulletin. 

 

Light Pollution   

As announced in the last bulletin, we will be working with our building inspector and colleagues in the CCU to 

ensure that exterior lighting by-laws are respected.  The proliferation of high powered solar lights around the 

shoreline is, in the opinion of many, disturbing the environment!  This will be one of the topics for discussion 

at the upcoming town hall meeting on June 18th.   

http://www.mddelcc.gouv.qc.ca/eau/rsvl/index.asp
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Mini Echos of Barkmere  
By:  Chantal Raymond 

 

 

As I started working on the communications portfolio when we were elected in 2013, it became 

clear rapidly that there was room for improvement in terms of fresh information.  I am proud today to 

have been part of developing The Echoes of Barkmere and a new website, more interactive and 

hopefully, with your help, that will get even better in time.  So please, do not hesitate to send your 

comments or suggestions our way.  Check it out at www.barkmere.ca  

Also, the town wanted me to develop a volunteer base.  Indeed, the town is often in need of volun-

teers to help out, be it with plant distribution, social gatherings or general help.  We are a small com-

munity, so any help you can give is always very much appreciated.  Please go on our website at   

www.barkmere.ca and complete the form by using the link on the Home page.   

As spring is springing, I have been working on improving the new trail on Goulden Island.  This 
year, the town council wants to put three çrope and woodè games on the path to entice young and 
not-so-young people to exercise.  In the coming weeks, a specialist will be coming to study what 
type of games we will be putting, depending on the topography of the trail.  Weôll let you know when 
they are ready. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Example of a rope and wood game (The squirrel) 

 

http://www.barkmere.ca
http://www.barkmere.ca

